
Exalted Ruler Bill Costa 

Happy 4th of July!   
My lovely wife Joyce and I attended the State Convention in Fresno, 
CA. The Purple Pig contribution to the California Hawaii Elks 
exceeded more than $4.5 million, with over $7,000 from our 
Auburn, CA Lodge. I had the honor of presenting our Lodges share at 
the State Convention. 
 
The house committee is working on a few menu changes and 
offering meals to go. One is the Grab and Go meals for those in a 
hurry and unable to come inside.  
 
The Lodge is still in need of officers. PER Bob Souza has filled the 
chair for the Leading Knight. However, the chair of the Loyal Knight 
is vacant and needs to be filled. The duties of that chair are not 
difficult and involve attending regular meetings, and we can help 
make it happen.  
 
We are also in need of bartenders. The candidates have to pass a 
state test to serve alcohol. The test is called Responsible Beverage 
Service (RBS) Certification Training. The test is offered online for a 
small fee and must be acquired before serving alcohol. If anyone 
has questions regarding the RBS, please contact me or a committee 
chairperson for clarification.  
If any members think they are experiencing health issues, please 
stay home rather than possibly exposing another member. It is your 
responsibility. So far, we haven’t had major events where we had to 
close the Lodge. When we do have to close, we are affecting all our 
members.   
 
Fraternally 
Bill Costa, Exalted Ruler 
(916) 205-2715Bill Costa 
Exalter Ruler 
bfcosta@yahoo.com 
 

 

                                                                                                             

 

 

 

 

        
  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

        AUBURN LODGE NO. 1691 

  BULLETIN 

Benevolent and Protective Order of Elks 

                                                                                                                         

NON PROFIT ORG. 

US POSTAGE PAID 

NO. 25 

AUBURN CA 95603 

1 

mailto:bfcosta@yahoo.com


  

The Auburn Elks Lodge Bulletin is published monthly by 

Auburn Lodge #1691 

B.P.O.E. Elks 

195 Pine St. 

Auburn CA  95603 

530-888-7111 

www.auburnelks.org 

auburnelks@gmail.com 

Regular Lodge Meetings 

2nd & 4th Thursday – 7:30 p.m. 

Pre-Lodge Dinner – 6:30 p.m. 

Business Hours 

Tuesday:  3-6:30PM 
Wednesday:  9AM-4PM 

Thursday:  On Lodge Meeting nights 3-7:30PM 
Bar hours: 11 a.m until 8 p.m. 

Closed Monday 

Bulletin Deadline 

15th of the preceding month 

 

Bulletin Editor, Linda Simmons 

530-887-1638 

genfreak@pacbell.net 

 

Advertising:  

 

Auburn Lodge 

#1691 B.P.O.E. 

 

                 Elks Lodge Officers 
 

Exalted Ruler – Bill Costa 

Leading Knight- Bob Souza 

Loyal Knight – Lisa Haynes  

Lecturing Knight – Jim Darnell  

Secretary – Bill Chelonis 

Treasurer – Wayne Helley 

Tiler - Rudy Pelzman 

Esquire - Chuck Cooper  

Chaplain – Joyce Costa  

Inner Guard – Terry Houk 

Organist - Linda Wismar  

5th Year Trustee – Kathy Madeiros  

4th Year Trustee – Gary Cupler  

3rd Year Trustee  - Jimmy Mullenix 

2nd Year Trustee – Patricia Hall 

1st Year Trustee – Jack Meylink 
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From the Desk of the Secretary – Bill Chelonis 

Some interesting things in the Grand Lodge (GL) Statues 
dealing with new Applications for Membership. In 
Section 14, an application for membership may be 
withdrawn by the proposer in open Lodge at any time 
prior to balloting on that individual. However, in another 
Section of 14, it states: after a favorable ballot on an 
application for membership and before initiation, if a 
member declares in open Lodge that a candidate is 
unworthy to be a member stating grounds to support 
such declaration and they appear true a new ballot will 
be considered on this application by a motion made on 
the floor of the Lodge. If a 2/3 vote cast is favorable, the 
election shall stand confirmed. 
 
You will also notice that the monthly bulletins will start 
showing these new applications. If any member knows a 
reason for rejecting an application, they should come to 
the meeting and state so.            
 
As always if you need to get a hold of me call my cell 
phone (530-570-8896) or email me b.chelonis@att.net 
and I will be more than happy to assist you.   
 
Fraternally Yours 
Bill Chelonis PDDGER,  
Lodge Secretary 
 

From the House 
 
Here we are in July. Our secretary has had a chance to 
update our records to make sure the roster is correct. On 
that note, please make sure if you come to the Lodge, 
you have your membership card and are ready to show 
it. At your initiation into the order, you were advised “to 
carry it with you at all times” This was not a suggestion. 
Because we are a private club, we require you to have it 
and your access card to gain admission to the Lodge. 
There are signs on the Lodge door advising you of the 
required practice. Do your part and follow this request. 
As we continue to be short volunteers, it is not fair that 
the cashier should have to stop doing their job to come 
and do yours. 
The House Committee is continuing to work on events 
for the Lodge. If you have an idea for an event, please 
contact me and let me know. We have a new cashier 
system coming soon to the Lodge. It will surely be an 
upgrade from what we currently have. 
 
Take care, 
Kathy 

 

http://www.auburnelks.org/
mailto:auburnelks@gmail.com
mailto:genfreak@pacbell.net
mailto:b.chelonis@att.net


Name Badges 

From the Secretary 

 

With all the membership badges that have been printed and in the Secretaries 

office the only way to distribute them properly is to inform the membership 

what badges I/We have. I am putting this in the June and July bulletin to 

request that…. If your name(s) is below, PLEASE get your badge(s). If you DO 

NOT PICK THEM UP BY JULY 31st,  I will throw them away. If you then request a 

badge after that date, I will charge you $10/badge. Now if your NAME IS NOT 

ON THIS LIST and you wish a badge you will not be charged a fee and I will try 

and process them as fast as I can. Please email, call, or leave me a note if you 

wish a badge. I’m sorry I have to do it this way, but 2 months should be plenty 

of time to get you badge(s). 

P.S. I will be doing the same with the access cards that no one is picking up, 

which are on display in the Lodge. I will be doing that IN THE NEAR FUTURE. 

 

Here we go: 

Dick & Debbie Adams 
Kyle Arfsten 
Gordon & Toni Boyer 
Brian & Teresa Berry 
Carl & Jan Coleman 
Mike & Donna Cronan 
Clay & Barbara Cowan 
Craig & Sheila Cesarin 
Peggy Davidson 
Jackie Dow 
Barry & Char Elkin 
Paul & Laura Ferreira 
Floyd & Maggie Fincher 
Millie & Ken Green 
Cheryl Gray 
Richard & Valerie Hutchinson 
Larry Heple 
Bill & Carol Hopper 
Nadine Hubbard (spouse) 
Steve Jackson (spouse) 
Carol Jordan (spouse) 
 

 

I truly hope all of the above members will read this and get their badges. I 

would really hate to throw badges away. 

 

Regards 

Bill Chelonis PDDGER, Secretary 

 
  

ADVERTISING RATES: 

MEMBERS: $80.00 per year 

Non Members: $200.00 per year 

12 issues to 850 members monthly 

*Business Card size advertisement 

*Website Exposure 

Contact Linda Simmons 530-887-1638 

 
 

APPLICATIONS FOR MEMBERSHIP 
 
The following prospective Candidate(s) have 
submitted applications for membership in 
Auburn Elks #1691. 
 
Terry Cooney 
Meadow Vista 
Proposer: Al Lombardo 
 
The above candidate(s) applications were 
sent to the investigation committee and will 
be balloted on Thursday July 14th while 
initiation is scheduled for Thursday July 28th. 
 

Bryan & Diane Johnson 
Joe & Jani Leone 
Alan Loberstein 
Bob & Suzann LeVine 
Marann Mealhow (spouse SP??) vs Maryann 
Mike Morris 
Richard Nogleberg 
Robert & Marianne Nodes 
Greg Naffz 
Steve Newsom 
Tony Prowense 
Robert & Elena Smeja 
David & Judy Saxby 
Chris & Margaret Slane 
 
Lea Ann & Dan Tucker 
Stan & Gloria Trew 
Julia Thomas 
Rendy & Gail Waller 
Chuck Watkins 
 

 Sickness and Distress 
 
 
 
Virginia “Ginnie” McDrew, wife of 
Russell, passed away on June 4, 2022. 
 
Marlene Stover, wife of Bob Stover, 
had a stroke on May 26, 2022.  She is 
recovering in Pine Creek Care Center 
in Roseville – Rm 218.  She can have 
calls and visitors.   
 
Keep all the people in your thoughts 
and prayers. 
 
Remember to let me know if you hear 
of any sickness or distress and good 
news is always welcome also. 
 
530-392-0523 
jimdarnell538@gmail.com 
 
Fraternally, 
Jim Darnell 
Sickness & Distress & Good News 
Lecturing Knight 
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● Long Term Care ● EA+ (Travel Emergency) ● Vision 
● Dental   ● Identity Theft ● Hearing   ● Pet Insurance 
● Medicare Supplement  ● Medicare Advantage 

 
Ernest J. Strobel, President (530) 887-0102 

CA License – 0568200 

POOL TOURNAMENT RESULTS 
FOR MAY 
 
May 4th   
1st  Bill Costa  
2nd  Manny Martinez  
3rd  Don Council  
Attendees: 
Rick DeKnoop  
Nancy Cremarosa 
Chuck Cooper  
Ron Ruskauff  
 
May 18th 
1st  Gary Hubbard  
2nd Wayne Helley  
3rd  Roger Imsdahl  
Attendees: 
Chuck Cooper  
Nancy Cremarosa 
Don Council 
Rick DeKanoop  
 
May 25th 
1st  Roger Imsdahl  
2nd  Gary Hubbard  
3rd  Manny Martinez  
Attendees: 
Nancy Cremarosa  
Chuck Cooper  
Bill Costa  
Don Council  
Rick DeKnoop  
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From the desk of the Trustee Chairman-Jimmy Mullenix 
 
Greetings to All, and welcome to Summer at our Lodge. I 
will do my best to communicate monthly with the 
membership via The Bulletin to keep you apprised of the 
Trustee's work.  
 
We have a somewhat New Group this year, and I want to 
introduce you to them: 
5th year Trustee – Kathy Maderios 
4th year Trustee – Gary Cupler 
3rd year Trustee – Jimmy Mullenix Chairman 
2nd year Trustee – Pat Hall 
1st year Trustee – Jack Meylink 
 
At the end of the year, #5 will retire their position, and a 
1st year Trustee will be appointed. If you are interested in 
learning the Business Workings of our Lodge and have a 
say in the direction of our Lodge, please have your name 
considered. 
 
Every year on April 1st, new officers hopefully will take 
their seats in a timely manner. At this writing, I understand 
we still have a Knights Chair open. We also have a new 
Secretary. As everyone settles in, please be patient and 
understand we are doing our best to provide a Pleasant 
Lodge Experience. 
 
In the recent past, we have had an issue with mail and 
invoice flow to get bills paid. The Trustees, House 
Committee, Secretary, and Treasurer have been working to 
rectify this issue. I am pleased to say that issue is just 
about resolved. 
 
So that you understand, The Trustees and The House 
Committee are two separate units. But we work together a 
lot. And most of the time, we attend each other's meetings 
just to keep a finger on the Pulse of Our Lodge. Sometimes, 
either will call an Executive Session, and only committee 
members can attend. With that said, any card-holding Elk 
can attend either of these committee meetings mentioned 
in the Bulletin and on the E-Blast. 
 
I think this is enough information for now. I wanted to get 
this started by letting you know some of the workings of 
The Lodge that come about behind the scenes. If you have 
any questions or concerns, feel free to approach me or any 
of my colleagues, and we will do our best to help you. 
Thank You for being a Member of Our Lodge and Thank 
You for supporting Auburn Elks Lodge #1691. 
 

Jimmy Mullenix Trustee Chair 
Jimmydm1967@yahoo.com 
1-530-906-0793 
 

 

SHUFFLEBOARD 
RESULTS FOR MAY 
 
May 4th  
1st place   Julie 
Pollock/Glenda Cooper 
2nd place  Ann 
Council/Kris Cosby 
3rd place   Barbara 
Hewitt/Maureen Borg 
 
May 18th 
1st place   Barbara 
Hewitt/ Maureen Borg 
2nd place  Ann 
Council/Glenda Cooper 
3rd place   Sally 
Imsdahl/Julie Pollock 
 
May 25 
1st place   Ann 
Council/Ellen Whitty 
2nd place  Joyce Costa 
/Julie Pollock 
3rd place   Maureen 
Borg/Glenda Cooper 
 
 

mailto:Jimmydm1967@yahoo.com
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Auburn Building Hall Co, Inc. Jimmy Mullenix President/CEO 
 
Greetings to All,  
With the beginning of the 2nd quarter of our Elks Year, I wanted to take a moment 
to explain the workings and accomplishments of the ABHC, Inc.  
At the beginning of our Elks Year, the ABHC, Inc. nominated and elected the board 
for the upcoming year. I want to introduce you to them now: 
Jimmy Mullenix President/CEO 
Kathy Maderios Vice President 
Warren Manley Secretary 
Jack Meylink Treasurer 
Directors; Michael Bieliski, Craig Colum, Terry Houk 
We had a bit of a shaky beginning this year with our rentals as we slowly ended up 
with three vacancies. The bright side was it gave us the opportunity to paint inside 
and out, replace carpet, make kitchen and bathroom upgrades, and bring the rent 
prices in line with market value which hadn't been done in quite a while. With that 
said, we began the process of raising the rent on the remaining three at a rate 
approved by the State of California. That will continue until those three also meet 
market value. 
This past year we replaced #5 HVAC Unit on the Lodge, did some extensive repairs 
and resurfacing to our parking lot, replaced the shade structure on the patio, and 
did some landscaping at the bottom of the NW Parking Lot. I'm not sure if you've 
noticed, but we had Cal Trans clear all the overgrown brush in front of the Sound 
Wall on the West side of our Lodge. Not only was it a Fire Hazard, but it blocked 
our beautiful mural. Today, 6-10-22, we had the "out of operation for 10 months" 
#2 HVAC unit repaired.  
I'm pleased to report the Lodge is very comfortable inside. I'm sure I have missed 
some stuff, but you can get an idea of how busy we've been.  
Our near future projects will include: 

• Replacing the gutters and downspouts on the front of the Lodge. 
• Painting the entire Lodge. 
• Probably trimming some trees.  

If you members see something outside the Lodge that needs attention, contact me 
or any of our Board Members. The ABHC, Inc. office is in the foyer next to the 
shuffleboard room. We will soon have a mail drop installed on the door to receive 
any communications. 
On a last note, every Monday morning a group of members meet at the Lodge at 
8 am for 2 hours of inside maintenance. Kitchen, lights, loose screws, broken or 
needing to be replaced equipment, and sometimes outside vegetation trimming 
and blowing. This crew has been doing this for several years and could use more 
help. Hats off to Mike, whom I met at the June Birthday Dinner, a rather New  
Member who showed up on 6-6 to help. Thank You, Mike. I wasn't there as I was 
attending to a rental issue. Oh yes, of course there are Coffee and Donuts. 
I want to thank my fellow Board Members for giving me the opportunity to serve 
in this capacity as the ABHC, Inc. is very dear to me. I look forward to performing 
my tasks for the next year and may we all move forward and prosper. 
 
Jimmy Mullenix 
ABHC, Inc. President/CEO 
 

 

 

  

LODGE BYLAWS 

Auburn Lodge Bylaws are available on line at 

http://www.elks.org/lodges/bylaws.cfm?lodgeNumb

er=1691 

A user name and password are required, and access 

through this link is restricted to Lodge members 

only.  Members who don't yet have a password may 

register by giving their membership number and 

name to Grand Lodge online 

at:    http://www.elks.org/members/registration.cfm 

 

LODGE CLEAN UP REMINDER 

Please remember Lodge Cleanup the 
1st Wednesday each month at 9:00 
am. The next one is on July 6th. 
 
In June, we did some general cleanup 
inside & outside, cleaned the patio, 
cleaned and dusted bar area, dusted 
all fans, cleaned & dusted windows, 
cleaned bar, cleaned margarita 
machine, vacuumed carpets, cleaned 
& sanitized tables & chairs, cleaned 
coffee bar area, cleaned the bar stools 
and bar front, washed walkway 
outside kitchen,  replaced all three 
flags on the pole in front of the lodge,  
and much, much more. 
 
The Lodge would like to thank the 
members that worked in June: PER 
Dick Robart, Tiler Rudy Pelzman, Ron 
Bailey, Tom Eastman, Ray Simoneau, 
Michael Van Hook, Jim Nordstrom, 
Dan Sokol, John Marcella, Bryan 
Johnson, Gary Cox, Henry Tukloff and 
Mark Sandoval. 
 
Turnout was much better but, we can 
always use a few more. PLEASE come 
out and give us a hand next time.  
 
Dick Robart Lodge Cleanup Chair 
 
NOTE I shut off our land line only use 
the cell number 
 
530-906-1945 cell 
lib.dick.robart@gmail.com 
 6 

http://www.elks.org/lodges/bylaws.cfm?lodgeNumber=1691
http://www.elks.org/lodges/bylaws.cfm?lodgeNumber=1691
http://www.elks.org/members/registration.cfm
mailto:lib.dick.robart@gmail.com


Electronic Card Key 
 
The following members have an electronic card key for the front door of the Lodge. However, since these same individuals 
have not paid their 2022-2023 we are holding their card key until they pay their dues. 
 
Gerold Revello 
Jeffrey Weaver 
Wayne Lyndon 
William Fixmer 
Nanette Barrera 
Kyle Arfsten 
Scott R. Farley 
Robert E. Smeja Jr. 
  

 
JULY BIRTHDAYS 
 
 01 Davis, Darrell  
 01 de Knoop, Richard A  
 02 Conci, Jacqueline Anne  
 02 Kubik, Thomas D  
 03 Cole, Robert L  
 03 Gosch, Gordon R  
 05 Ziegler, John Floyd  
 06 Ivovic, Petar  
 07 Ingalls, Kevin  
 08 Elder, Jerry W  
 10 Arnold, Raymond  
 10 Jacobsen, Rodney  
 10 Murschel, Elizabeth  
 10 Tooker, David B  
 11 Jenkins, Jack  
 11 Schindler, Paul  
 12 Christensen, Dave  
 12 Harrison, David  
 12 Richiger, Kate  
 17 Abbott, Fred  
 19 Collom, Craig David  
 19 Fuller, Richard B  
 19 Turri, Bonnie M  
 20 Hupp, Dewitt  
 21 Barber, Michael E  
 21 Jarnagin, Ron 'Fuzzy'  
 21 Patino, Arthur R  
 21 Rau, Peter G  
 22 Pratt, John A  
 23 Chaix, Dave  
 23 Picaman, Jerry A    
              25          Hicks, Randall  
 25 McDaniel, Paul T  
 25 Moore, Harlan  
 26 Amick, John W  
 27 Benzie, Harry F  
 27 Craig, Gary D  
 27 Darnell, June  
 27 Lombardo, Albert  
 27 May, Walter  
 28 Bisson, Bill B  
 28 Brown-Silva, Elly  
 28 Jenanyan, Elaine R  
 29 Shindelbower, Theresa Ann
 30          Ringor, Richard 
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Veterans Corner 
 
July is always a wonderful month for us all. It tells everyone that summer is 
now in full swing, and we should enjoy the season. With that comes July 4, the 
day we celebrate our national independence. Indulge yourselves with an 
American BBQ along with a cold brewski and all the trimmings. 
 
Last month we celebrated Flag Day (June 14) on Sunday, June 12. Right after 
the monthly breakfast, the Flag Day ceremony commenced. It was a beautiful 
sight witnessed by a nice and receptive crowd. Our Officers and others holding 
flags performed the ritual. The history of our flag was shared with the 
attendees. After this part of the ceremony, the Auburn Area Honor Guard 
performed the flag folding ceremony, followed by Taps. With each fold of the 
flag, there was a description of what it meant. For those who missed this 
annual ritual, you might consider attending sometime in the future. Flag Day is 
a celebration for all to enjoy and participate in. Let me know if you would like 
to participate and hold a flag. 
 
On another note, the annual BBQ (August 1, 2022) held at the Reno VA 
Hospital for our Northeast District has been canceled due to Covid restrictions. 
I had been hoping that we could have gone forward with the BBQ until early 
June when the hospital informed me that this activity was canceled. I will 
reschedule the Lodge's BBQ and the Northeast District BBQ for early next year. 
I will be thinking positively until then. Say a prayer. Remember, the federal 
government's rules (specifically, the Veterans Administration) may differ from 
what we adhere to in the civilian world. 
 
Another project this committee is working on is the $50 food vouchers for 
homeless Veterans. We did this earlier this year, and the Placer County 
Veterans Service Office distributed them and presently has a few of these 
certificates left. We want to continue this endeavor for the sake of our 
homeless Veterans in the area. 
 
On the lighter side of life, it should be noted. Contrary to popular belief, it 
wasn't an apple on a tree that got us banished from paradise. It was the pair 
on the ground. Here's another one. The best way to get your husband to do 
something is to suggest he's too old to do it. 
 
We continue to have service men and women in remote parts of this world 
performing their duties and responsibilities, protecting certain people from 
religious and/or political zealots who want to destroy their lifestyle. Pray for 
the safe return of all our service members. At the same time, say a prayer for 
your family and friends, especially those with life-altering maladies. God Bless 
America. 
 
Rudy Pelzman 
Chairman, Veterans Service Committee 
E-mail:    laketahoe@att.net 
Cellphone: (916) 316-1530 
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July 2022 
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August 2022 


